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The nation’s favourite Carol 

In on-line polls in recent years, it seems that the carol, O Holy Night 
has regularly been voted as Britain’s favourite carol.  The words were 
written by a French wine merchant and poet, Placide Cappeau in 1843 
at the request of his parish priest, to celebrate the renovation of their 
church organ in Roquemaure, near Avignon.  Later that year, Adolphe 
Adam composed the music. He was a noted teacher, with Delibes 
among his pupils, and is probably best known today for the ballet music 
in Giselle and Le Corsaire, as well as the music for O Holy Night. The 
words of the hymn as we know them today were translated from the 
French by John Sullivan Dwight, an American pastor.   

The previous best loved carol was Silent Night.  Its origins go back to 
1818 when the words were written by an Austrian parish priest, Joseph 
Mohr.  He took the words to the local schoolmaster and organist, Franz 
Xaver Gruber, who wrote the tune.  It gained much wider recognition 
because it was adopted by groups of travelling folk singers. 

There are a number of opportunities to come and join us to sing Carols, 
either at our annual Carol Service at Henshaw on Sunday December 15 
or at a much more relaxed occasion, our Lighthearted Readings and 
Carols in Beltingham on 27 December, when we will certainly be 
including O Holy Night in our programme. You are most welcome at 
both events, when refreshments are served at the end – we look forward 
to your company.   

 

  



 
 SERVICES   

NOVEMBER BELTINGHAM/HENSHAW HAYDON BRIDGE 

3 November 
All Saints 
 

9.30 am – Henshaw – Parish 
Eucharist + Storybook 
Church 
3.30 pm – Henshaw All Souls 

11 am – Parish 
Eucharist 
 
5 pm – All Souls 

10 November 
Remembrance 

10 am – Henshaw – 
Remembrance Service and  
11 am at the War Memorial 

10.15 am 
Remembrance Day 
Service 

17 November 
2 before Advent 

9.30 am – Beltingham - 
Parish Eucharist 

11 am Parish 
Eucharist 

3 pm – God’s Tent – pitching to be confirmed 

24 November 
Christ the King 

8.30 am – Haydon Bridge BCP Communion 

10 am – Henshaw Celebration Service 
Saturday 
30 November 
Advent Eve 

3 pm Haydon Old Church – Advent Carol Service 

1 December 
Advent Sunday 

9.30 am – Henshaw – Parish 
Eucharist + Storybook 
Church 

11 am Parish 
Eucharist 

 
From the Parish Registers 
Funerals 
Cynthia Wancke, on 4 October, interment at Beltingham cemetery following a 
service at Holy Cross, Haltwhistle 
Peter Carruthers, on 14 October, a service at St Cuthbert's, Beltingham, 
followed by interment. 

Remembrance Service on Sunday 10 November  
This takes place at 10 am at All Hallows' Henshaw, ending in sufficient 
time for the congregation to make its way to the War Memorial at the 
other end of the village where, at 11 am, the names of those 
commemorated on the Memorial are read out and a short act of worship 
takes place.  Wreaths are laid on behalf of organisations in the parish.  
Please join us to continue to give thanks for the lives of those from our 
parish who died in conflict. 



 
Vicar’s Letter 

One of the responsibilities of the Church of England is that we have the 
responsibility for the burial, in our Churchyards, (where they remain open), of 
the mortal remains of those who have died. For me this means that I have 
responsibility, with our Church councils, for the burials of bodies and 
cremated remains that still take place at Haydon Old Church and Beltingham.  

This is one of the great honours and responsibilities of my role. There is, of 
course, great solemnity and sadness that accompanies any funeral, and part of 
the role (and in fact legal obligation) of the Church is to be there to conduct 
the funeral of anyone who lives in the Parish if they ask for it. Along with this 
seriousness, there is also a great symbolism from the fact that our burial 
grounds have traditionally been around church buildings. When I think of this, 
I am reminded that one of the central insights of Christian faith is to remind us 
how close we live in that relationship between life and death: “in the midst of 
life we are in death” the ancient funeral anthem goes. Thankfully in our world 
of modern medicine and hygiene, this is not the reality that many of our 
forbears knew. But for those who have been struck by bereavement, this is a 
daily reality; that in the warp and weft of life, we cannot hide from the hard 
reality of death.  

That reality is why, I think, the church has always kept those who have died 
close to us. They are not hidden from us, but remind us that even in life those 
we have loved but see no longer remain all around us. That is why on Sunday 
3 November we will keep the feast of All Souls, remembering in our prayers 
and worship the names of those from our community who have died in the last 
year. Although this is always a very sad occasion, it is also one filled with 
hope because in the defining story of the resurrection, the central story of 
Christian faith, it was only by visiting the tomb to tend to the body of their 
dead friend Jesus that the first disciples discovered the great hope of our faith. 
That in Jesus, God had inverted that old truth and shown that, in him, true life 
comes when death itself is defeated. 

Benjamin 



CHURCH NEWS 
 
All Souls Services  
These will be held on Sunday 3 November at All Hallows’ Henshaw at 
3.30 pm and at St Cuthbert’s Haydon Bridge at 5 pm.  Please let the 
Vicar (688196) know if you would like to have a loved one 
remembered. 
 
Shepherds Dene in Winter  
A further day of prayer and reflection, led by Rev’d Gill Alexander, is 
arranged for Tuesday 3 December, from 10 am to 3.30 pm.  £22, to 
include tea/coffee on arrival, light lunch and afternoon tea with cake.  
Please contact Yvonne Hewitt to book a place, 
yhewitt@btinternet.com.  Please speak to the Vicar if transport or cost 
is a problem for you. 
 
Mothers’ Union 
On Wednesday 27 November at Henshaw – ‘More than 40 years of 
Ministry’ – The Very Rev. Michael Sadgrove. 
On Monday 2 December at St Peter’s Humshaugh – Deanery Advent 
Service. 
 
 
CHURCH CONTACTS 

Vicar:  The Rev’d Dr Benjamin Carter, The Vicarage, Station Yard, Haydon 
Bridge NE47 6LL Telephone 688196     Email revbenjamincarter@gmail.com 
Curate:  The Rev’d Gill Alexander   Email g.alexander@btinternet.com  
Wardens 
Mrs Anne Galbraith, The Old Vicarage, Beltingham, B Mill NE47 7BZ 
Telephone 344702     Email galbraithanne55@gmail.com  
Mr Adrian Storrie, Barcombe Grove, Westwood, B Mill NE47 7JF  
Telephone 344494     Email adetree@btinternet.com  
Newsletter Editors  
Mrs Libby Scott  Tel 344582     Email libby13scott@hotmail.co.uk  
Mrs Sally Gill Tel 344467    Email sallyagill@aol.com 
 



New Residents in the Parish 
If you are aware of new residents moving into the parish, please let one 
of the churchwardens know, as the Vicar would be pleased to send a 
welcome letter and a leaflet about the parish.  
 

ROTA 
November Church Warden Sidesmen Flowers 

3 November Henshaw A Storrie P C’wood/ 
A Mills 

L Scott/ 
M Wilkinson 

10 November Henshaw A Storrie D McKenna 
J Galbraith “ 

17 November Beltingham W Green H Rowlands/ 
D Palmer 

A Galbraith/ 
G Jackson/ 
P Wilson 

24 November Henshaw A Storrie D Storrie/ 
Y Hewitt “ 

1 December* Henshaw C Adams L Scott/ 
S Walker “ 

 
*No flowers during Advent 

 
VILLAGE NEWS 
 
Monthly Lunch at the Bowes Hotel from 12 for 12.30 pm 
The monthly lunch is on the first Friday of each month and no booking 
is required. Come along and enjoy the company.   
 
Highlights Rural Touring presents Northern Stage’s adaptation of 
Sherlock Holmes’ most infamous case ‘The Hound of the Baskervilles’. 
This gothic classic is about a terrifying beast stalking the moors around 
the remote Baskerville Mansion. On Sunday 3 November at 7.30 pm at 
Bardon Mill Village Hall. Tickets from Geeta on 344424 or go to 
ticketsource.co.uk for ticket reservations. 
 
Bardon Mill History Group – Monday 4 November 
Visit to Victorian tunnels, Newcastle. Contact Steve Gibbon on 344383 
or Stephen.gibbon@btopenworld.com for further information. 



 
Cafe Scientifique - Tuesday 5 November - 7-9 pm BM Village Hall  
Archaeology – Science or Humanity with Mike McGuire. Mike’s 
career and interests have spanned many aspects of science, technology, 
engineering and archaeology. He will share his thoughts and 
experiences of what distinguishes the “STEM” subjects from each other 
and from the Humanities. With examples and some anecdotes he will 
say where he thinks archaeology fits into this pattern and what this 
implies for the types of evidence valid in archaeology. Tickets are £5 
including tea/coffee and cake.  Tickets can be purchased by copying and 
pasting this link www.ticketsource.co.uk.  Search for Bardon Mill Events. 
A few tickets will be available at the village shop for those who don't have 
internet access. 
. 
Haltwhistle Garden Club 
On Monday 11 November – AGM - at 7.30 pm at the Comrades 
Club followed by quiz and supper (which needs to be booked).  
 
South Tyne Wildlife Group 
On Tuesday 12 November – Genevieve Dalley ‘Invertebrates on the 
map; the legacy of the cold-blooded and spineless project’.  At the 
Comrades Club, Central Place, Haltwhistle at7.30 pm. Entry £3 per 
meeting. 
 
Women’s Institute at 7 pm in the Village Hall 
On Wednesday 13 November, David Roe ‘The Unexpected Poet’; 
competition: a made-up limerick; stall: ‘bring and buy’; hostesses: 
Sheila Walker and Libby Scott. We have visitors so please bring a 
contribution for shared supper. 
 
Tangram Theatre presents ‘Revelations’ at BM Village Hall on 
Thursday 21 November at 7.30 pm 
James’ best friends told him they wanted his sperm to start a family. 
This is the story of how he gave it to them and the things we do for the 
people we love. It’s also about love, death, God and chicken nuggets. 
This is an epic show combining story, comedy and song. Contains 
adult themes. Tickets from Geeta on 344424 or www.ticketsource .co.uk     



                                                                                                                             
Film & Food Night at the General Havelock (£10 for film & food) 
On Tuesday 26 November the film will be ‘Edie’. Doors open 7 pm. 
Call Joanna on 684376 for further information. 
 
Variety Night at BM Village Hall on Saturday 30 November 
A showcase of South Tynedale talent £5/£3 including Pie n Pea 
Supper/Sausage Roll. At 7 pm (doors open 6.45 pm). Tickets in 
advance at www.ticketsource.co.uk/ncdc/t-ykxxkrq and on the door. 
 
Shaftoe Singers 
Do you like to sing? If so you would be very welcome to join the 
Shaftoe Singers! We meet on Friday evenings at 7.30 pm in the 
Methodist Church Hall at Haydon Bridge. There is no audition and we 
sing a wide variety of songs to suit every taste. If you are interested just 
come along on a Friday or speak to either Fred Brook (344091) or Hilda 
Rowlands (344750) for more information 
 
 
DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 
On Monday 2nd December at 7pm in the Village Hall, the second of 
the TED talks. Watch and discuss two short video presentations by 
experts on a range of topics. This time, ‘Plastics - the problem and some 
solutions’ - £3 at the door. 
 
On Sunday 8 December the Greenhead Christmas Farmers Market - 
for further details look out for local posters. 

 

Puzzle Corner 
Solve these anagrams to find names of Books of the Bible (answers 

next month) 
Seesign: hemwatt: usedox: visitclue: lastagain: asheepsin: ijeerham: 

moodytenure: beshrew: ashoe. 
 



Thanks to all our local sponsors 
We are very grateful to the following firms and organisations who have 
agreed to be sponsors of our revised Church newsletter.  This will allow  
us to distribute a larger newsletter more widely. 
 

Michael Smith, Bardon Mill Village Stores, 07756 790108 
Colin Caygill Events, Antique Fairs,   

Fresh and Thyme, Mobile Fruit and Veg, 07710 445227  
 (Calls in Bardon Mill on Tuesday mornings) 

John Lester, Roofer and Builder, 344504 
HB Pharmacy, Church Street, Haydon Bridge, 684354 

Errington Reay Pottery, Bardon Mill, 344245 
General Havelock Inn, Haydon Bridge 684376 

Claire’s Newsagents, Church Street, Haydon Bridge, 684303 
Scudamore Motor Services, Haydon Bridge, 684345 

Kevin Jewitt, Electrician, Hexham, 606399 
Martin and Marion Oliver, Carrsgate, Bardon Mill 

J. T. Monaghan Building Services, Ovington 0776 346 6034 
Armstrong Carpets, Main Street, Haltwhistle, 320380 

Cumberland Building Society, Main Street, Haltwhistle, 320513 
Stanegate Hideaways, Holiday Cottages, 01434 344489 

Twice Brewed Inn, B & B and Restaurant, 344534 
Tyne Valley Coaches, Acomb, 602217 

Harrison & Harrison, Organ Builders & Restorers – Durham 
Mr & Mrs B Storrow, Willimoteswick Farm 

Alan Sharp, County Councillor 
Crow Hall Farms 

Butterworths Solicitors 01228593939 www.butterworths-solicitors.co.uk 
 
 

 

The Parishes by the Wall website – covering Haydon Bridge and 
Beltingham with Henshaw https://parishesbythewall.org.uk 

If you would like to become one of our sponsors, or make a donation 
to support the publication of this newsletter, please contact 
Anne Galbraith on 344702 or galbraithanne55@gmail.com 


